
Behavioral Health Stakeholder Meeting Minutes - Corning
CHI Health Mercy Corning Conference Room

June 1, 2017 (11:45 pm-1:10pm)
	Present:
	In Attendance
Deb Schrader, Coalition Leader

Brenda Comer, 1st Five Matura

Brandy Powers, Tobacco Prevention, Page County Public Health

Debra Simmonds, 1st Five Taylor County Public Health

Liz Timmerman, At Risk Coordinator, SWV Schools

Mary O'Riley, Prescott United Church Disciples of Christ

Brittany Garey, BHIS, Southwest Iowa Families

Cheryl Walton, Choice Inc

Rene Lauer, Assistant Administrator, CHOICE Inc

Kim Kuhn, Director, Pursuit of Independence

Jessica Coburn, Director Waubonsie Mental Health Center

Brittney Homan, Counselor, Turning Point



	Welcome/Introductions:

Review of Meeting Minutes:
Plan Development:

What’s Next:

Next Meeting:

	Debra Schrader opened the meeting.  Those present introduced themselves.

The Coalition members thanked CHI for the complementary lunch as well as the administrative support. The Coalition reviewed the vision statement as well as the one page behavioral health improvement plan.
The minutes of the May 4, 2017 meeting were reviewed and accepted as presented.
Web Based Resource Guide: Deb Schrader updated the group regarding the website.  The logo design was added to the contract for an additional $500 and the BCom contract has been signed by CHI Health. The 1st payment/installment has been submitted for reimbursement.  Jessica Coburn, Brittany Garey, Liz Timmerman, someone from CHI, and Deb Schrader will be a team that will provide feedback regarding the logo design.
Mental Health First Aid Training: Cathay provided a written update. She has emailed Josh Weed at Taylor County for law enforcement training and he has not responded.  She has not heard a word from Andrew Knuth or anyone in Adams in county.  She does not have anything planned but she is going to contact SWICC to see if I can set up a training for public safety that they can advertise for two different days or just a general training in MHFA.  It was noted that law enforcement officials are required to have 3 hours of mental health training annually, and it can be online or in person and certificates are not required. It was noted it would be beneficial to have a conversation with law enforcement and the Board of Supervisors about the MHFA training and what the benefits are.
Deb updated the Coalition that a travel policy has been drafted and that the MOU's have been signed by Crisis Intervention & Advocacy/Stephanie Fluckey and Brittany Homan to attend the Youth Mental Health First Aid training. Brittany updated the Coalition that she has been accepted into the Youth Mental Health  training that will be in Omaha July 17-21. 
Evidence Base Prevention: 
Liz Timmerman updated the Coalition regarding the continued planning for Capturing Kids Hearts. Training will be at Villisca on August 21 and at Lenox August 22 and will not be conducted at the school but rather a community center.  Up to 65 school staff will be trained. Jenn Miller and Liz will get together over the summer to continue with planning and work with other school staff such as cooks, janitors, and bus drivers.  Red Oak Schools have expressed interest in Capturing Kids Hearts and may be able to coordinate and collaborate on future trainings.  Liz is also still working with Bedford Schools regarding getting them on board with the training.
Liz Timmerman reviewed with the Coalition for second time about the NAMI Family to Family training. This is a 12 session education program for family, caregivers or friends living with mental illness. Liz would personally provide the training over a 6 week period offering it twice a week starting in October and then again in February of 2018 and it would be open to the community in Adams and Taylor County.  She did note the program is targeted to 18 and older.  Deb received clarification from Joan Lindenstein that the budget could be adjusted to allow for the expenditure. There is already $500 in other trainings in the Mental Health First Aid section of the budget. After much discussion it consensus of the group to provide up to $500 to cover expenses related to providing the training. 

Liz Timmerman reviewed with the Coalition for a second time about the Nurtured Heart Approach. The training is for anyone in the community and could possibly be approved for child care training credit, foster care training hours, and helpful for family support workers. There is no minimum or maximum number of participants required.  To bring the trainer to the area the cost would be $6,000 with $500 for refreshments/meals. The Corning Schools would be the contract holder and will have the training September 6th and 13th. Deb received clarification from Joan Lindenstein that the budget could be adjusted to allow for the expenditure. After much discussion it consensus of the group to provide up to $6,500 to cover expenses related to providing the training, pending budget approval.  Liz will follow-up regarding the training credits for foster care and child care. 

System Solutions: Rene Lauer provided an update regarding collaborative communication protocols among the hospital, providers, schools and law enforcement on mental health and the committal processes. The next meeting is June 7, 2017.  The committee has been working to get to know one another, what each agency provides for services and where they can all fit together to provide a coordinated effort for mental health patients. The Adams County magistrate has been instrumental in working with the committee and he is in the process of drafting a protocol document.  Rene will bring a draft of the protocol document to the next meeting.
Behavioral Health Summit: The 1st Behavioral Health Summit was held May 23, 2017 at CHI Health McAuley Folgelstrom Center Right Track in and Debra Schrader, Kris Richey, and Liz Timmerman attended.  Kris Richey presented on the system solution work. Members from each of the 10 coalitions were present.
Other: Deb provided data from Prevent Child Abuse Iowa regarding child abuse rates in Adams and Taylor County. Taylor County is ranked 5th in the state and Adams is ranked 6th in the state for rate of child abuse, additionally 66.7% of the children in Adams county were under the age of 5 and 60.6% were under the age of 5 in Taylor County.

Deb reminded the Coalition that all bills need to submitted to the Coalition by June 15th.

Deb reminded the Coalition to complete the evaluation no later than June 16th  that was sent out by Joyce Schmeekle through a Survey Monkey.  Coalition members had a question regarding diversity as there was question on the survey about Coalition diversity.   

Deb will get the committee together to work on the logo. 

Brittney and Stephanie will be attending the Youth Mental Health First Aid training.

Liz will continue to engage Bedford Schools with Capturing Kids Hearts.

Liz will follow-up regarding the training credits for foster care licensing and child care. 

Deb will follow-up with Joan Lindenstein regarding budget revisions for the NAMI Family to Family Project.
Deb will draft MOU's for Capturing Kids Hearts, Nurturing Heart Approach and the NAMI Family to Family projects.

Rene Lauer will follow-up regarding a draft of the protocol for the next meeting.

There will be no July meeting due to the holiday.

Next meeting is August 3, 2017 at 11:45 at CHI Hospital in Corning. 
Respectfully submitted,

Debra Schrader, CHI Coalition Leader
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